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Why? Because deep down, 
we sense that our lives are 
connected to—even depend 
on—nature
It’s natural to want to be outside. Our senses are 
made to enjoy the light of stars, moon and sun; 
the scent of pine forest and ocean spray; and the 
feel of the wind on our skin. Our bodies have 
evolved for walking and running. Our spirits find 
serenity in the beauty of nature, and renewal as 
we watch birds and other wildlife as they play, 
call out to each other, and scamper about. 

Why? Because, as children, 
we experienced places that  
were special

Perhaps it’s 
just the vacant 
wooded 
lot in the 
neighborhood, 
where you 
played 
between 
school and 
dinnertime. 
Maybe it’s 
the memory 
of family 
vacations to 
far-away 

national parks, like the Grand Canyon or the 
wilds of Alaska. Your dad may have taken you 
hunting and fishing, teaching you about birds 
and wildlife all the while. If you were lucky and 
grew up on the water, you may have become 
attuned to the rhythms of wind, and surf, and 
tide. If so, these special places became a part of 
your life.

Why? Because, as adults, 
we’ve witnessed the loss  
and degradation of  our 
special places
On a local level, we see forests cleared for 
development; streams diverted into culverts and  
covered up; and habitat for foxes and all manner 
of wildlife disappears. Wetlands are drained.

Year-End Donation Conserves  
Working Forest Land Along Town Creek 

While others hustled about shopping and 
preparing for the holidays, Marty Lanier was 
focused on completing a very important year-
end gift to the Coastal Land Trust, the gift of a 
perpetual landowner agreement (also known as a 
conservation easement) over his 57+ acre property 
in Brunswick County.   

“I grew up camping, playing, and hunting on 
this property and have a deep appreciation for 
forest land.  I inherited this land from my father 
who took care of it, now I am taking care of it, and 
I plan to pass it on to my son and daughter to do 
the same. The longleaf pine forest is part of our 
southern heritage,” said Marty Lanier. 

Mr. Lanier’s property along Slab Branch, a Town 
Creek tributary, is a conservation gem and fits 
in perfectly with Coastal Land Trust’s efforts to 
protect a forested corridor along this alluring and 
ecologically significant waterway.  What makes 
this property particularly impressive is its stunning 
longleaf pine forest expertly managed through the 
years by Mr. Lanier not only for the forest, but also 
for the many wildlife species that depend on it, 
including the federally endangered red-cockaded 
woodpecker.   

The Lanier family property is a perfect example 
of the extraordinary conservation values found in 
the Town Creek/ lower Cape Fear Corridor, a focus 
area of the Coastal Land Trust from its founding 
almost 25 years ago. Town Creek’s headwaters 
rise at the edge of Green Swamp, and flow some 
30 miles east to its confluence with the Cape Fear 
River. Its waters, wetlands and forests all supply rich 
habitat for wildlife, and the lands along its banks 
are equally rich in historic, cultural, and recreational 
values. 

With this new project, more than 17,000 

land protection

Marty Lanier with, from left, his daughter Amanda, wife 
Cyndi, son Jonathan and their dog Morgan.

Town Creek, continued on page 3

Why? 
Why do we do this?
Why do some of  the most thoughtful, 
generous and talented people give so much 
to the Coastal Land Trust? 

By Camilla Herlevich, Executive Director, Coastal Land Trust

Celebrating 25 Years!
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John Napiecek 
John Napiecek retired at the end of December, 2016, 
after 14 years as Business Manager of the Coastal 
Land Trust. John brought a very sophisticated level of 
business planning, accounting, and financial expertise 
to the Coastal Land Trust. He impressed on all the staff 
that the Coastal Land Trust should be operated not as 
a charity, but as a sustainable nonprofit enterprise. His 
favorite question was “Yes, that would be nice, but how 
are we going to pay for it?”
    John truly has a prolific green thumb. We miss him, 
but know he’s going to enjoy having more time to 
spend with his family, and to tend to his garden and his 
Venus flytrap bog in Southport.

Jim Coyle
Business Manager
Wilmington Office
(910) 790-4524 x204
Jim joined the Coastal 
Land Trust as Business 
Manager in October 2016.  
He grew up in the big 
city of Philadelphia and 
recently moved to Leland, 
NC with his wife and 2 
dogs in April of 2016.  
Jim earned his BBA in 
Accounting at Temple University and spent many years 
in the accounting field before making the change to the 
nonprofit world.  He enjoys cooking and golf.

David Scott Corbett of 
Wilmington passed away on 
October 16, 2016. Scott was 
brilliant, funny, generous, 
and kind. A successful 
scholar, businessman, 
conservationist, and 
philanthropist, he enjoyed 
drag racing events, opera, 
being in the woods and 
traveling. Scott was 
devoted to his church, his 
wife Diana, his family, the 
Corbett family businesses, and a variety of nonprofits, 
including the Coastal Land Trust.  His loss to the 
community is deeply felt. 

Matt Lide
AmeriCorps Member
Matthew grew up in rural South Carolina, where 
immediate access to forests and rivers instilled a 
love of nature in him at a young age. He recently 
graduated from Duke University (go Blue Devils!) with 
a B.S. in Environmental Sciences, working in various 
biology labs as a research assistant during his college 
career. 
    Matt gained an interest in non-profit environmental 
work and environmental education after interning at 
another non-profit organization in Portland, Oregon. 
Driven by both an interest in the environment and also 
a desire to serve communities in need, he decided 
to pursue a year of AmeriCorps service with the 
Conservation Trust for North Carolina immediately 
after graduation. The Coastal Land Trust project he’s 
most excited to work on is the Piney Ridge Nature 
Preserve and its Stanley Rehder Carnivorous Plant 
Garden.

In Memory of scott corbett

Coastal Land Trust  
Welcomes New staff

New community allies

Business manager retires

1957-2016
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The wild turkey 
got its name from:

a)  The biologist’s 
last name that 
first described the 
species

b)  The nation of 
Turkey

c)  A Native 
American word

NATURE TRIVIA
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Nature Trivia 
answer on page 7

acres along the lower Cape Fear River in Brunswick County, including 7,000 
acres along Town Creek alone, have been protected by the Coastal Land 
Trust. Brunswick Nature Park, the 900-acre nature preserve, which is now 
open to the public and managed by Brunswick County, is the most well-
known of the Coastal Land Trust’s projects on Town Creek. 

The Lanier property, like Orton Plantation, and most of the other lower 
Cape Fear River’s conservation lands, is privately owned; its wildlife and 
conservation values are protected from development and are regularly 
monitored by the Coastal Land Trust. A perpetual conservation easement 
donation, like the one made by Mr. Lanier, can qualify as a federal income tax 
deduction. As noted by Mr. Lanier, “Placing a conservation agreement on my 
land made sense to me as it met both my economic and land use objectives.”

A grant from the North Carolina Clean Water Management Trust Fund 
provided funds for the Coastal Land Trust’s expenses associated with this 
conservation transaction.  

town creek, continued from page 1

land trust leaders

Janice Allen Receives  
Order of the Long Leaf Pine

Janice Allen, deputy director of the Coastal Land Trust, received the 
Order of the Long Leaf Pine from the Governor of North Carolina, Pat 
McCrory, in November. 

The Order of the Long Leaf Pine is awarded to persons for 
exemplary service to the State of North Carolina and their communities 
that is above and beyond the call of duty and which has made a 
significant impact on and strengthened North Carolina. Janice received 
the award in appreciation for her role as the conservation leader of the 
“Encroachment Partnership” between the US Marine Corps and the 
Coastal Land Trust.

Janice Allen has dedicated herself to protecting North Carolina’s 
natural areas and conservation lands. Many of her most significant 
achievements have been the result of the “Encroachment Partnership,” 
which was begun in 2005 in response to the Base Re-Alignment 
Commission established by Congress. Janice joined personnel from the 
USMC Air Station at Cherry Point and the Navy to draw up a priority 
list of acquisitions that would protect our state’s coastal military 
bases from encroachment by incompatible development while also 
protecting conservation resources. Today, more than a decade later, 
the Encroachment Partnership can point to outstanding results, with 
20 separate acquisitions completed; 8,000 acres protected; and $31M in 
federal, state, and private funds invested.

Lands protected include tracts beneath flight paths, noise buffers 
and training routes to Piney Island Bombing Range, and tracts adjoining 
the main base of US Marine Corps Air Station at Cherry Point, Bogue 
Field, Piney Island and US Marine Corps Base Camp Lejeune.

Conservation resources protected include longleaf pine forests, 
carnivorous plant habitat, productive wetlands, and buffers along 
streams and creeks, a farm producing Bogue Sound watermelons, and 
tracts that have become city parks, greenways, and water access areas.

The benefits of the Encroachment Partnership Program for the 
state of North Carolina are substantial. Military basing decisions have 
long-term impacts on our eastern North Carolina economy. In fact, the 
Encroachment Partnership was cited as one of the key reasons why 
Cherry Point Air Station was selected to receive squadrons of the F-35 
Joint Strike Fighter.

Congratulations, Janice, on receiving this much deserved and 
tremendous honor!

Rayburn Farm Certified
Walker and Marjorie Rayburn on Rayburn Farm, located outside of  
Hertford in Perquimans County, received their Tree Farm certification. 
Their farm is protected by two conservation easements that are held by 
the Coastal Land Trust.

Janice Allen, right, with Camilla Herlevich, Coastal Land Trust Executive Director.
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When former Board member Clark Wright 
passed along an article entitled Feeling 
Awe May be the Secret to Health and 

Happiness by Paula Spencer Scott, we knew the 
first thing that came to his mind was hiking the 
Appalachian Trail (AT).  Clark, and Board member 
Paul Hosier, know firsthand how a long walk in the 
woods—waking up to a sunrise over the mountains, 
reaching an overlook with a spectacular vista, falling 
asleep under the stars—can boost one’s spirit.  They 
both have walked the entire AT from Georgia to 
Maine and report its life-changing effects due, in 
part, to the sense of accomplishment, the beauty of 
nature, and living simply in the  
out-of-doors.   

Scott’s article suggests that true moments of 
wonder can actually boost your physical and mental 
health.  She states that “awe makes us nicer—and 
happier.”  In The Healing Power of Awe, Shawn 
Radcliffe states, “positive emotions—especially 
the awe that comes with a deep connection to art, 
nature or spirituality—are linked to lower levels 
of inflammation-producing cytokines.”  While 
cytokines play an important role in the  
body’s immune system, stimulating it to fight 
disease, infection and injuries, high levels of 
cytokines over a long period are linked to 
disorders such as type-2 diabetes, heart disease 
and depression.  University of California Berkeley 

psychologist, Dacher 
Keltner, who worked on 
this research adds, “That 
awe, wonder and beauty 
promote healthier levels 
of cytokines suggests 
that the things we do 
to experience these 
emotions—a walk in 
nature. . . has a direct 
influence upon health 
and life expectancy.”

While not all of us 
have the energy or time 

The Power of Awe
By Janice Allen

Deputy Director, Coastal Land Trust

Cape Fear McEachern Tract, Bladen County
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Snowfall at Coastal Land Trust’s Springer’s Point Preserve, Ocracoke Island
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to hit the AT, we can experience the awe of nature 
if we choose to look.  It can come in the simplest 
form.  When I learned that Kendall Smith of the 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service found Monarch 
butterfly caterpillars this past summer on the 
milkweed plants that Coastal Land Trust staff 
had just planted earlier that spring at our Everett 
Creek Preserve, I was awestruck.  Amazingly, this 
beautiful butterfly with the most remarkable life 
cycle had found our small patch of host plants 
in a relatively short period of time.  It made 
me feel good, and solidified a commitment to 
expand our pollinator garden project.  And it was 
awesome when Coastal Land Trust members, 
Diane and Mike Foster, joined me for a walk at 
our Gales Creek Preserve and we found Venus 

flytraps in a brand new location on the Preserve.  
Surely, anyone who has attended the annual 
Flytrap Frolic at the Piney Ridge Nature Preserve 
can attest to the power of joy, and sometimes 
hysteria, that children experience seeing and 
learning about flytraps.  

Everett Creek Preserve, 
Sneads Ferry, Onslow County

In 2017, the Coastal Land Trust will offer all 
sorts of field trips, events and workdays to 
celebrate our 25th Year Anniversary.   We 
hope you will join us and get outside in 
nature and experience the power of awe!  
For an updated list of events, visit  
www.CoastalLandTrust.org/events.
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Places where you once could put in a canoe 
are turned into housing. A family farm is sold.
Then, there is the larger loss that extinction 
represents—the Carolina Parakeet is now 
extinct, and the Atlantic sturgeon’s numbers 
are crashing. 
And finally, there are losses to entire 
ecosystems—the iconic longleaf pine 
forests, which once covered the coastal plain, 
maritime forests which graced barrier islands, 
and productive estuaries and marshes where 
tides flowed freely. 

Why? Because, 
as a community of  
conservationists, we are 
making a difference 
We’re not just tilting at windmills here at the 
Coastal Land Trust!
In 25 years, the Coastal Land Trust has saved 
more than 68,000 acres. In some cases, like 
Bird Island and Airlie Garden, we were a part 
of many groups who came together when 
development threatened a coastal treasure, 
and helped save the day. More often, we 
worked behind the scenes, tract by tract, acre 
by acre, saving working farms and forests, 
barrier islands, beautiful streams and rivers, 
and wildlife habitat by the mile. We’ve opened 

Springer’s Point Nature Preserve, one of the 
most visited places on Ocracoke Island. We’ve 
saved nature parks and land around military 
bases. We’ve showed children the wonders 
of the Venus flytrap, and the history of the 
Gullah-Geechee culture. 

Why? Because saving 
coastal land is fun and  
it is empowering
Choose Land! 
If the choice is, on the one hand, to watch 
silently, as forests are converted and wetlands 
are lost, or, on the other hand, to join the fight 
to save coastal lands, it’s really no choice at all! 

What’s ahead for the  
next 25 years?
The best is yet to come! Because the Coastal 
Land Trust could save even more land, in even 
more places, if only it had the resources on a 
scale of other, larger, organizations!  And since 
the Carolina coastal plain is a “hotspot” with 
more than its share of special plants, animals, 
and habitats, the more land saved by the 
Coastal Land Trust, the more we contribute to 
saving a true “Global Biodiversity Hotspot”. 

We have a list of Top 40 List of priority projects 
sites that will know your socks off!  To really 
go after it will require that we raise our sights, 
raise our profile, and raise more money. 

25 years, continued from page 1

property to the Chowan Swamp Game Lands 
which will be available to hunters, anglers, wildlife 
watchers, and others to enjoy for many years to 
come.”

In addition to providing habitat for wildlife, 
this 950-acre property hosts over 7 miles of 
forested land along the Chowan River and 
Somerton Creek, over 430 acres of wetlands and 
a significant natural heritage area, the Wyanoke 
Sandhills, a longleaf pine-scrub oak forest along 
an ancient dune ridge.  

Funding for the project was provided by the 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, the Fred and Alice 
Stanback donor advised fund, and the North 
Carolina Wildlife Resources Commission.  

CHOWAN RIVER, continued from page 12

land protection

Save the Date:  
Coastal Land Trust  

25th Anniversary Events

June 3, 2017
Take a Hike  

at Everett Creek 
Preserve,  

Sneads Ferry

Thank you for getting us  
where we are today! And please  

help us grow to meet the challenges  
of  the next 25 years! 

September 23, 
2017

Annual  
Celebration  

Lawn Party at 
Historic Poplar 

Grove Plantation, 
US- 17, 

Wilmington 

March 13, 2017

Full Moon Cruise 
for Tidewater,  
Live Oak, and 

Bartram Society 
Members

March 18, 2017

Party on the Pier 
in Kitty Hawk  

at the  
Hilton Garden Inn 

April 22, 2017

Flytrap Frolic at 
Stanley Rehder 

Carnivorous  
Plant Garden, 
Wilmington

April 24, 2017

Holt Cstore Golf 
Tournament at 

Landfall Country 
Club, Wilmington 

April 30, 2017

Birding at  
Seagate Woods, 
Carteret County

May 20, 2017
Pollinator  

Planting at Everett 
Creek Preserve,  
Sneads Ferry

May 26, 2017
Hike and Georgia 
Sunrose Garden  

Dedication, 
Springer’s Point 

Preserve 

June 3, 2017
Wind Down the 

Waccamaw, 
Paddle Trip  
on the River
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Foundation and Corporate Sponsors

• Ace Transport LLC
• Air-Call Communications
• Atlantic Marine Inc.
• CarolinaEast Health System
• Carol Sue Blueberry Farm
• Coldwell Banker Commercial Sun Coast Partners
• Cothran Harris Architecture
• Earney & Company LLP
• East Carolina Dermatology

SOUTHERN DIVERSIFIED TIMBER

INGRAM AND COMPANY, INC.

LOCALLY DISTRIBUTED BY
R.A. JEFFREYS

The Murchison Group
of Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC

• ECS Carolinas LLP
• Kathleen Glancy, PA
• Hanover Center
• HVW Legacy Holdings FLP
• Kusek Financial Group
• Land Management Group
• Liberty Petroleum
• McKim & Creed
• Mount Olive Pickle Company, Inc.

• Orton Longleaf LLC
• Rountree Losee LLP
• S&D Coffee 
• Southern Insurance Agency, Inc.
• Steele Electrical Contractors
• Waste Management
• Wessell & Raney LLP
• Whole Foods Market

BARTRAM SPONSORS

LIVE OAK SPONSORS

TIDEWATER SPONSORS

COASTAL STEWARDS

Eddie and Jo Allison Smith  
Family Foundation, Inc. 

JIM TEACHEY REALTOR







COASTLINES

Merck Family Fund

Slick Family Foundation
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Board members 
and their guests 
embarked on 
a field trip to 
multiple sites 
that were part 
of the 1865 
Battle of Wyse 
Fork. Some 
of these sites 
are adjacent 
to property 
protected by the 
Coastal Land 
Trust. In this 
photo, a Civil 
War enactor 
marches up the 
road toward the 
board.  

Caballo Stables (who is leasing the Coastal Land Trust’s Magnolia Preserve adjacent 
to Cherry Point) hosted a trail ride on the preserve on December 11, 2016 for the 
Backcountry Horsemen of the Croatan group.  

COASTLINESCOASTLINES

Scrapbook
Slocum Creek Waterfront Access park ribbon cutting: Havelock, November 17, 2016

Front Row, Left to Right: Janice Allen (NCCLT); Katrina Marshall (City of Havelock); Karen Lewis (City 
Commissioner); Brenda Wilson (City Commissioner); Marina Lewis (Mayor’s daughter); Rachel Love-Adrick 
(NC Division of Coastal Management or CAMA); Will Lewis (City Mayor); Pete VanVliet (City Commissioner);  
Theron McCabe (County Commissioner); Travis Adams (City Parks and Recreation Director). 
Back Row: Danny Walsh (City Commissioner); George Liner (County Commissioner) and Penelope Lewis 
(Mayor’s daughter).  

25th Anniversary Kickoff: David Gessner LIVE!
Waterline Brewing Company, Wilmington, January 26, 2017

Board of Directors meeting and 
field trip: Kinston, December 1, 2016

Photo by Edward Lloyd of Caballo Stables 

Answer:  B. According to National Audubon Society and 
Cornell Lab of Ornithology, this is the explanation for 
the unusual name for this striking bird.  This is likely a 
common breeding bird at the Coastal Land Trust’s new 
Northeast Cape Fear River Preserve!

NATURE TRIVIA

Paddling  
Slocum Creek

caballo stables trail ride: Magnolia Preserve, 
December 11, 2016

Show Me Day, Everett Creek Preserve,  
September 10, 2016
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The Coastal Land Trust expresses our gratitude to the families, foundations, and corporations who made a gift during 
our fiscal year (October 1, 2015 – September 30, 2016).  Your support helps us fulfill our mission:  protecting the 
beauty, history, and the natural treasures of the NC coastal plain.  Thanks for your support.

*If you have questions or would like to change the listing of your name in our publications, please contact Vann Pearsall at (910) 790-4524 ext. 210.
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Bug-N-A-Rug Exterminators
Mr. and Mrs. William Campbell
Cape Fear Commercial
Carol Sue Blueberry Farm
CarolinaEast Health System
Albert and Paula Corbett
Cothran Harris Architecture
Dr. and Mrs. Noel Dunivant
Earney & Company LLP
Mr. George Fletcher
Mr. James E. Foscue Jr.
Frito Lay
Ms. Jennifer Garner
Ms. Carol J. Green
Haigh, Byrd, and Lambert, LLP
Henry M. Realty
Mr. and Mrs. Tommy Hodge
Ms. Laura A. Holt-Kabel
Joe and Gloria Hughes
HVW Legacy Holdings FLP
Mrs. Annie Gray Johnston
Mr. Patrick P. Joyce
Kathleen Glancy, PA
Kusek Financial Group LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Kusek
Land Management Group
Liberty Petroleum
Dr. Lanneau D. Lide Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Lynn
Ms. Lana M. Mansfield
Mark and Anna Maynard
Mr. Kyle McIntyre
McKim and Creed
Cyndi and Ronnie McNeill
Meco Inc. of Florence
Ms. Mandy Misner and Mr. Martin 

Willard
Mutual Distributing Company
Dr. and Mrs. Charles R. Neal
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Oppegaard
Orton Longleaf LLC
Pepsi Bottling Ventures, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Raney Jr.
Julie Rehder
Mr. Arthur Rice Sr. and Mrs. Joan Rice
Mr. Robert Richling Jr. and  

Mrs. Rebecca Richling
Mr. Michael W. Rodelius
Dr. and Mrs. Pete Rowlett
Salt Air Inc
Frank and Roxanne Sheffield
Ann and Bland Simpson
Mrs. Lovay W. Singleton
Mr. David Sprunt
Dr. Mark Stanback
Steele Electrical Contractors
Mr. Scott Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. J. W. Thomas III 
Unifirst
Mr. and Mrs. John Ward
Waste Management
Mrs. Pam Watkins
Mr. Thomas L. White Jr.

$250 - $499
Dr. and Mrs. David A. Adams

Ms. Marilyn Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Mack A. Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Bauer
Mrs. Maxine Britt
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Brummitt
Katherine Taylor Cammack
Campbell Global LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Capps
Carolina Pride Carwash, Inc
Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Watts Carr III
Mr. and Ms. David Chaika
Foy and Micah Chu
Dr. Jim Congleton DDS
Mr. John T. Cox
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Craney
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crenshaw
Donalt and Patricia Eglinton
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Emory Jr.
Enloe Aluminum
Environmental Professionals
Mr. and Mrs. Charles D. Evans
Flytrap Brewing LLC
Dr. William Garlick
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Griffin
Mr. and Mrs. Lance Hall
HealtHabit Natural Foods
Mr. and Mrs. Royster C. Hedgepeth
Mr. and Mrs. James Helm
Don and Carolyn Hoss
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk Howard
ILM Stationers
Ms. Barbara Jemison
Mr. Ken Jordan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Jutras
Mr. Jason C. Keller
Lackey Builders Inc
Mr. Kyle Lackey
Dr. Robert Lee and Dr. Marie Ann Talton
Betsy Leonard, Intracoastal Realty
Ms. Debbie Leonard
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas W. Leonard
John and Betsy Leonard
MGySgt (Ret.) and  

Mrs. George S. Liner Jr. 
Mr. James D. Little
The Lookout Foundation
Mr. Lee Lowrimore and  

Ms. Dorothy H. Rankin
Dr. and Mrs. Henry J. MacDonald Jr.
Harrison and Suzie Marks
Mr. W. Daniel Martin III
Mr. and Mrs. David Massey
Dr. and Mrs. Tom Mates
Mattamuskeet Fresh Produce Inc.
Dr. Randall Matthews and  

Ms. Victoria Matthews
Mr. John R. Mattocks
Bob and Carol Mattocks
Mr. John D. McCartney
Mr. and Mrs. Charles K. McCotter Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew McCrocklin
Merchants Fixture
Art Mines and Elizabeth Dyer
Donna Moffitt
Anne and Chuck Moody
Ms. Julie H. Moore
Rob and Nancy Moul
MW Vineyard Family Trust
Nestle Water
Clint and Amy Brown North
Jenny Owens
Capt. Jot Owens
Ms. Ariana Pancaldo
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Parsley
Mr. A. Thomas Paulson
Dr. and Mrs. James R. Pick
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Pizer
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Price
Mr. and Mrs. Will Purvis
Mr. Peter Rascoe
Ms. Lynn Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Ritchie Jr.  

and Family

2016 Honor Roll of Donors
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Ms. Patricia A. Rowe
Jay and Cynthia Russell
Mr. and Mrs. Al Scarborough
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Schindler
Mr. Roger Self
Mr. Nathan R. Skipper Jr.
Ms. Mary Ellen Slugg
Mr. Michael Snyder
Ms. Peggy Spallek
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Spencer
Ms. Elizabeth P. Storie and  

Mr. Michael McOwen
Ms. Susan E. Stuck
Sumrell, Sugg, Carmichael,  

Hicks & Hart, PA
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Tabak
Ms. Monica Thibodeau
Mr. and Mrs. Odell Thompson
The Honorable and Mrs. Gary Trawick
Dr. and Mrs. Reed Underhill
Capt. Merriwell W. Vineyard
Mrs. Clarence W. Walker
Mr. James Wallace
Water & Waste Systems Construction Inc
Ms. Katherine S. Weaver
Mrs. Elizabeth J. Webster
Dr. and Mrs. William Webster
Owen and Sue Weddle
Ms. Jessica Whitehurst
Whole Foods Market
Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth W. Wilkins Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Wilkinson
Mr. and Mrs. Ren Williamson
Mr. and Mrs. George H. Wood
YMCA

$100 - $249
Mr. Patrick H. Alexander
Mr. Leonard Anderson
Ms. Maggie Ashburn and  

Mr. Rich Mason
Mr. and Mrs. Rudolph Ashton III
Mrs. Natalie Baggett
Mr. Richard Balamucki and  

Ms. Susan Hollobaugh
Mr. Gerald A. Barrett Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. O. B. Battle
Ms. Sallie Baxter
Mrs. Martha B. Beery
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Bennink, Jr.
Dr. Katherine L. Bick
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Blair
Ms. Deborah Blake
Sherry and Larry Boehme
Dr. and Mrs. Stuart R. Borrett
Ms. Rebecca Boston and Mr. Scott Shore
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bradley
Dr. and Mrs. Drake Bratton
Ms. Kathryn Britton
Mr. Paul Brown and Ms. Susan Lindsay
Ms. Katherine Bruce and Dr. Mark Galizio
Mr. John H. Brunjes and  

Ms. Catherine Brunjes
Brunswick Electric Membership 

Corporation
Dr. and Mrs. S. Joseph Buff
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Burgan
Mr. and Mrs. Julian H. Burnett
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Burney
Mr. and Mrs. Lee F. Butzin
Cambay Partners
Mr. and Mrs. W. Louis Cannon
Ms. Gail Capel
Mr. and Mrs. G H. Carpenter
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Cary
Ms. Patricia P. Casaw
Mr. and Mrs. Pierre R. Chalaron
Dr. and Mrs. Ken Chance
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Cheek
Dr. and Mrs. John Cho
Mr. David Clark and Mrs. Miriam Clark
Mr. George T. Clark Jr.
Mrs. Elizabeth C. Clarke
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cole
Mr. Robert F. Coleman III
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Coleman
Mr. Dave Connelly
Mr. E. B. Cox
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Craft

Craven Physical Therapy and Spine, Inc
Mr. and Mrs. Auley Crouch
Dr. Andy Davidson
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Dean
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen L. Derynck
Mr. Robert E. Dillow Jr. and Ms. Mary 

Margaret McEachern
Mr. and Mrs. Murcock Dunn
Eastern Geomatics PLLC
Ms. Bobette Eckland and Mr. Richard 

Kamens
Mrs. Margaret W. Ehle
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Elkan
Ms. Jen Esham
Fairfield Harbour Yacht Club
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Far
Ms. Ruth S. Fazzari
Dr. and Mrs. Darwin Ferry
Mr. Rex Fountain
Mr. Robert L. Foy III
Mr. and Mrs. John Fragakis
Mr. Jere D. Freeman, III
Dr. and Mrs. Dargan Frierson
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel C. Fuccella
Dorie and Webb Fuller
Ms. Kathryn T. Gallagher
Mrs. Helen M. Gant
Mr. Wilson Garrish and  

Ms. Martha Garrish
Mr. James B. Gaskill
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald S. Gerhart
Ms. Kathryn L. Gillenwater
Mr. Brant Godfrey and  

Mrs. Beverly Godfrey
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Goldfarb
Ms. Margaret Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Deanes Gornto
Heather Graham
Ms. Stacey Griffith
Dr. Gool Gupta and Dr. J. D. Gupta
Dr. and Mrs. Nortin M. Hadler
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Hagan
Mr. John S. Hardwick
Charles E. Hardy
Mr. and Mrs. Wilson Hardy
Deloris and Bobby Harrell
Mr. and Mrs. Johnny M. Harrison
Dr. and Mrs. John Haverkamp
Dexter and Margaret Hayes
Ms. Karen Heath
Mr. and Mrs. Tilghman Herring
Ms. Roxanne Hicklin
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Hicks
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Hicks
Mr. E. Kendall Hines
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Hobbs Jr.
Ms. Olivia B. Holding
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Holland
Mrs. Elizabeth Holsten
Mr. W. Jefferson Holt
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Holz
Mr. Chuck Hotchkiss and  

Mrs. Liz Hotchkiss
Mr. Philip Howard
Ms. Vernice F. Hoyle
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Humenik
Mrs. Minnie Hunt
Mr. William Hunt
Mr. Roy Huntley
Mr. and Mrs. Otis W. Hurd
Ingram & Co., Inc
Hector and Amy Ingram
Mr. Van Jackson and  

Mrs. Betty J. Jackson
Mrs. Susan P. Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Roger James
Mr. David John and Ms. Sherri Philpott
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Jones
Mr. David H. Jones and  

Mrs. Lori Tolliver-Jones
Mr. Richard L. Jones
Mr. Roland L. Jones
Ms. Sophie Jordan
Mr. and Mrs. Warren C. Judge
James and Eileen Kapetsky
Mr. and Mrs. George Kean
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Kernan

Dr. and Mrs. James L. Kesler
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Kiefhaber
Dr. Kenneth Klein and  

Ms. Bobbi Harmon
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Knott
Mr. Ralph Konrady
The Lady Ellen
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Larson
Paul and Patricia Lawler
Mr. L. Brent Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Lay
Mr. and Mrs. Justin LeBlanc
Ms. Catherine Ledbetter
Mr. Jack Lee
Mr. Thomas Lee
Ms. Lee L. Leidy
Ms. Constance Leinbach
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Llewellyn III
Page and Herb Lowry
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lydon
Mr. James MacRae
Dr. Nina Marable and  

Dr. Noelle Kehrberg
Dick and Winnie Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Mauney
Mr. William Brent McAbee
Dr. Catherine W. McCall
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce McCutcheon
Dr. and Mrs. John F. McQuade III, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McWhorter
Dr. William J. Meggs
Mr. and Mrs. Clinton Meyer
Dr. and Mrs. Martin Meyerson
Norvell and Mary Miller
Ms. Stephanie Miller
Ms. Jennifer Moore
Mr. Ken Moore and Ms. Kathy Buck
Mr. and Mrs. Skip Morgan
Ms. Kathy Murchison
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew D. Myatt
John and Mary Anne Napiecek
Pembroke and Gretchen Nash
Mr. Frank Nesmith
Mr. and Mrs. Kelly Nester
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Nevin
Ms. Mary Beth Nickolich
Ms. Susan Noblett
Mr. Charles Norwood Jr.
Mr. Parker O’Daniel
Mr. and Mrs. John Olkowski
Mr. Andrew Olsen and  

Ms. Anne Fondren
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Olsen
Mr. John Olsson
Mr. Alan Oppenheimer
Orrell and Reiner, PC
Mr. Thomas R. Overstreet
John S. Pace and Rachel Pickett Pace
Ms. Constance Parker
James and Frances Parnell
Mr. Allan Paul
Mr. Vann Pearsall
Jo A. Pendry and Bill Underwood
Ms. Donna Penegar
Mr. Martin D. Penry
Mr. and Mrs. Howard A. Penton Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Cobern V. Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Willy Phillips
Bob and Rebecca Philpott
Mr. and Mrs. David Pickel
Mr. and Mrs. James Pierson
Mrs. Helen R. Pinckney
Mr. and Mrs. Ashmead P. Pipkin
Mr. William H. Pitt and  

Mrs. Nancy Forester
Point Clan #2, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. C. H. Pope
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Pope
Mr. Jack J. Preiss
Andrew and Caroll Preston
Mr. Ken Purdy and Ms. Nancy S. 

Buckingham
Mr. Peter Raabe
Ms. Shanna Ramsey
Jann and Gil Randell
Mr. G. Stanley Rehder Jr.
Mr. Michael D. Rice

Mr. and Mrs. William Rich
Ms. Kay O. Riddick
Dr. and Mrs. Stan Riggs
Dr. Norm Robinson and  

Rev. Hannah Vaughan
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Rodger
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew D. Rose
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel R. Rose
Mr. and Mrs. Ren Rotondo
Ms. Debra R. Rouse
Mr. Clint D. Routson
Mr. John Royster and Dr. Betsy Royster
Mr. and Mrs. Herman J. Rozycki
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Ruffner
Dr. and Mrs. William Russell
Mr. Christopher Savard and  

Ms. Frances Rudolph
Mr. Tom Sawyer and Ms. Susan Kille
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Sayre
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Schenck Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Fred Scialabba
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Searson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Seitz
Mr. Phillip Semanchuk
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Shannon
Ms. Linda Shaw
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Sherman
Ms. Nancy P. Shires
Mr. James M. Shoap
Mr. and Mrs. Ian C. Shriner
Dr. and Mrs. Henry P. Singletary
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Sizemore
Mr. Willis Slane and Ms. Caroline Chiles
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Slaughter
Mr. and Mrs. Lyman Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Percy Smith
Mr. Edward L. Smithwick Jr. and  

Mrs. Carol B. Smithwick
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Soreff
Southern Insurance Agency, Inc.
Sam and Jane Spicer
Mr. A. W. Stafford Jr.
State Farm
B. R. Staton
Steamex of NC Inc
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Stone
Mr. Hunter Stuart
Mr. Paul K. Sun Jr.
Mr. William Sweeney and  

Ms. Rosemary Gerdes
Dr. Alina M. Szmant
Mr. John B. Taggart
Mr. and Mrs. Dave T. Tayloe Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David T. Tayloe
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Thomas
Trask Land Company, Inc
Mr. and Mrs. Heide Trask
Ms. Roberta Tremain
Dr. Margaret Turner
Ms. Prudence K. Van Ness
Mr. Peter Vankevich
Ross Vaughan M.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Vosnock
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Vrana
Mr. Bill Wagoner
Mr. and Mrs. David Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Warren
Mr. Worley Warren and Mrs. Kim Warren
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Watson
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Weaver
Ms. Louise G. Weld
Mr. Peter E. West
Ms. Sarah Wheeless
Dr. Alice White
Mr. and Mrs. Reed Whitsett
Mr. Aubrey Wiggins
Ms. Nancy Wilcox
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan E. Wilkins
Mr. and Mrs. Emerson Willard
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Williams
Mr. and Mrs. A. R. Willis III
Dr. and Mrs. Brent Wilshire
Mr. Ted Winneberger
Ms. Lauren Winstead
Mr. Lawrence Wolf and Ms.  

Jo-Ann M. Wolf
Ms. Griselle G. Woodward
Mr. and Mrs. John Woolard Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Clark Wright



2016 Honor Roll of Donors
Dr. Jeff Wright
Ms. Susan Zarutskie

$1-99
Mr. William Adams
Mrs. Betsy Akerhielm
Mr. and Mrs. John Alexanderson
Mr. Charles Allison III
Ms. Nancy Allred
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew L. Ammons
Mr. and Mrs. Karl E. Andersen
Ms. Mary Ellen Appleman
Ms. Lana Armstrong
Dr. John P. Arrowood Jr.
Mr. Paul W. Austin and  

Ms. Susan D. Wilder
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy L. Aydlett
Mr. Christopher C. Baker
Ms. Ruth L. Barlow
Vince and Ann Bellis
Mrs. Lillian Benton
Ms. Pamela K. Berger
Ms. Sheena R. Berry
Ms. Ava Bevins
Ms. Patricia C. Beyle
Mr. Thad Beyle and Mrs. Pat Beyle
Mr. Ryan Bisplinghoff
Mrs. Suzanne L. Black
Ms. Emily B. Blount
Dr. and Mrs. Brian Boehlecke
Ms. Katherine Boone
Ms. Audrey Bottjen
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Bottjen
Mr. Robin J. Boucher
Capt. and Mrs. Ben Bowditch Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Bowers
Ms. Kerrie E. Boyle
Mr. Daniel Brawley Jr.
Ms. Allison Breaux
Mr. Ronnal Brendle and  

Mrs. Jane Brendle
Mr. and Ms. Lew E. Brinkley
Mr. William Brinson
Dr. Paul Brodish
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Brodman
Mr. and Mrs. James W. C. Broughton
Ms. Paige Brown
Mr. Douglas Brown
Ms. Elizabeth Bryan
The Honorable and Mrs. Gilbert H. 

Burnett
Mr. Sam Byrd
Mr. Roy O. Carlton
Mr. and Mrs. Rich Carpenter
Mr. and Mrs. Oliver Carter III
Dr. John Cheesborough
Mr. Stephen J. Chiappisi
Mr. and Mrs. John Chrystal
Ms. Shelagh Clancy
Mr. Joseph L. Clark
Mr. Connor Coleman
Mr. W. Thompson Comerford Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bradford Connett
Mr. and Mrs. Erick Cooper
Mr. Walt Crayton
Mrs. Valdina Creasy
Mr. William Crowe
Mr. and Mrs. Gary S. Curry
Ms. Dorian D’Agati
Ms. Barbara Darden
Ms. Elizabeth Darrow
Mrs. Elsa P. Desrochers
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Dinero
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dixon
Mr. Robert Doherty and  

Mrs. Kerstin Doherty
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Dreisbach
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Duke
East Carolina Dermatology
Mr. Michael Egan and  

Ms. Lucille Lamberto
Ms. Ann Ehringhaus
Ms. Patricia Elsaesser
Mr. John Ennis
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Evans
Mr. Jerry Evans
Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Evers
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Faison III
Mr. Robert Farnham

Mr. and Mrs. Robbie Fearn
Mrs. Betty R. Finkner
Dr. Leonard Fiume
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Floyd
Mr. J. S. Forney
Mr. William R. Futrell Jr.
Ms. Felicity Gage
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Gallop
Mr. Paul Garcia
The Garden Club at St. James
Ms. Lee Garrett
Ms. Cassie Gavin
Mr. Warren Geddings and  

Mrs. Gail Geddings
General Dynamics Mission Systems
Mr. Paul Getty
Mr. Ken Goldsmith
Mr. Barry Goldstein
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Grant
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Greer
Mr. Richard B. Gwathmey Jr.
Ms. Micheline S. Hagan
Mr. Hunter Hagenbach
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Hammers
Mr. John Hanna
Ms. Kathleen L. Hannah
Ms. Alana Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Harrison
Ms. Virginia S. Hart
Rev. and Mrs. Robert W. Haywood III
Ms. Sherry Heuser
Dr. Jeff Hill and Ms. Joan Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Kenny Hill
Ms. Kaila Hires and Mr. Rayford Harris
Ms. Linda S. Hitchcock
Mr. Jay D. Hockenbury
Mr. Dale Hocker and Ms. Sandy Franz
Mr. Gregory Holley and  

Ms. Julia S. Worth
Mr. Rod Hooker
Ms. Penny Hooper
Dr. Donna Hurdle
The Reverend Dr. Geraldine Ingram
Dr. Fred Irons III
Mr. William Irvin
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Jack
Mr. Mike Jackson
Ms. Ellen M. Johnson
Mr. Chris Johnson
Ms. Jen Johnson
Ms. Rebecca J. Joyce
Mr. David C. Joyner Jr.
Dr. J. Juechter
K2 Design Group, P.A.
Rich Kahl and Laurie Yahr
Mr. and Mrs. Max Kahn
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Kaiser
Dr. and Mrs. Bernard E. Kane Jr.
Mr. Aubrey A. Keen
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence Kessler
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Kiefer
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron King
Mr. and Mrs. W. W. King III
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth M. Kirkman
Ms. Caroline M. Klein
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Klein
Mr. Warren D. Knapp Jr. and  

Mrs. Fran Knapp
Dr. Gary G. Koch
Mr. and Mrs. David Koehler
Mr. Jim Kornegay
Ms. Judith Krahmer
Ms. Jeannie W. Kraus
Mr. Malcolm W. Kroeber
Ms. Martha Kuehneman
Mr. Ross Lampe
Ms. Nancy M. Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Marty Lanier
Mr. Richard LeBlond
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ledbetter
Mr. Thomas R. Leidy
Dr. Amy Lewis
Mr. Justin Lewis
Ms. Meredith Linden
Mr. Mark Lindsay
Ms. Karen Linehan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Link
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Lloyd
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lockwood

Mr. William R. Logan Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Anestis Logothetis
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Lord
Mr. Robert J. Lorenz
Ms. Kathryn L. Louthian
Ms. Abigail Lucas
Mr. Richard W. Ludden
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Mansfield
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Markel
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Marston
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Martin
Patrick D. Martin M.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Skip Maxwell
Dr. William F. McDonnell III
Linda and Bill McGowen
Mr. Wilson McGraw
Mr. Bruce McGuire and  

Ms. Nancy Bullock
Mr. Hervey McIver
Ms. Kristen McKeithan
Dr. and Mrs. James Merritt
Mr. and Mrs. John Midgett
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Miller
Mr. Buddy Milliken
Mr. Curt Millington
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher B. Mizelle
Mr. and Mrs. Michael N. Moody
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Moran
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Murchison
The Honorable and Mrs. Stuart Namm
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Nuttle
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Ocorr
Ocracoke Civic & Business Assc
Mr. and Mrs. William Oden III
Shawn O’Neill and Christopher Rock
Ms. Loraine Oppenheimer
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Opper
Dr. and Mrs. John Ormand
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel H. Owen
Mr. Thomas H. Pahl
Dr. Leland Park
Mr. Robert J. Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Parrotte
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Pawloski
Mr. Thomas Payne
Mr. and Mrs. Todd L. Peterson
Ms. Susan Phillips
Ms. Elizabeth Poisson and  

Mr. Andrew Gray
Dr. and Mrs. Hoke Pollock
Mr. and Mrs. Coburn Powell
Mr. Jess Powell
Ms. Martha L. Pridgen
Mr. Terry G. Pridgen
Mr. Bobby Purcell
Mr. Alan Purdie
Mr. Joseph Rand
Mr. Donald B. Redding
Ms. Suzanne Reid
Ms. Carol F. Reigle
Ms. Ina M. Riehs
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Riesz Jr.
Ms. Ahnie Rising
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Roe
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Rowe
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Drew Salley
Ms. Harriet K. Sato
Mr. and Mrs. Will Scales
Mr. Roel M. Schaaper
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel R. Scharf
Mr. Roger Schlobin and  

Mrs. Peggy Novotny
Dr. and Mrs. Walter T. Schmid
Mr. Albert H. Schroetel
Frie and Liz Schulz
Ms. Laura Beth Sedlock
Ms. Jano E. Segal
Mr. David Senseney
Ms. Donna S. Shawver
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Shea
Mrs. Ursula Shears
Mr. James Shelton
Ms. Laura C. Sherratt
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Shew
Ms. Frances Simpson

Mr. Steven Skavroneck
Mr. Douglas L. Sligh and  

Ms. Mary Ann Parham
Mr. W. Bruce Smithson and  

Mrs. Patricia D. Smithson
Mr. and Mrs. William Smyth
Ms. Celia L. Snow
Mr. and Mrs. Jay M. Soffian
Ms. Laura Solomon
Ms. Diane Soltis-Mathis
Ms. Mickey J. Sorrell
Mrs. Teresa D. Sorrenti
Charles and Donna Springle
Mr. Stephen Steranchak
Mr. Howard Stier and  

Dr. Catherine Chew
Ms. Gayla M. Stone
Ms. Karina Stowell
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Street
Swanson and Associates
Ms. Larilyn Swanson
Ms. Patricia Talton
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Tappan
Mr. Walker Taylor IV and  

Mrs. Amelia Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Thompson
Ms. Lisa Thomson
Mr. Richard Thomson and  

Mrs. Theo Thomson
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin L. Todd
Mr. Robert Toler
Dr. Mette Tomkins
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Toups
Ms. Florence Townsend
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin F. Trainer IV
Dr. G. Earl Trevathan Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Turcotte, Sr.
Mr. John M. Tyrrell
Dr. Van Vagianos and  

Mrs. Karen L. Vagianos
Mr. and Mrs. Eduardo Valdivieso
Mr. and Mrs. Ashley Wade
Ms. Esten M. Walker
Mr. Gregg Walker
Dr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Jud Watkins
Mr. Richard Weisman and  

Ms. Michelle Bannan
Ms. Debbie Wells
Mr. and Mrs. John Wessell
Ms. Julia H. Wessell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. West
Ms. Lynn B. Weyerhaeuser
Ms. Shannon Whitaker
Mr. Les Whitten	
Ms. Joan Willey
Mr. Jeff Williams
Rev. and Mrs. Samuel Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Erin Williamson
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Wilson
Mrs. Eleanor Winegardner
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth W. Winston Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Raye P. Woodin
Mrs. Katharine Woodwell
Elizabeth and Dru Wright
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Wright
Wrightsville Beach Magazine &  

Lumina News
Mrs. Kathleen Yerkes
Mr. James Yingling
Ms. Renee M. Yost
John and Tina Youngs

All State Employee Combined  
Campaign Donors

In Honor of:
Janice L. Allen
	 Edward Ellis

Bill Atwill
	 Ms. Katherine Bruce and  

Dr. Mark Galizio

Jennifer Avesing
	 Connor Coleman
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Jesica Blake
	 Connor Coleman

Kevin Brennan
	 Virginia S. Hart

John A. Hagan
	 Micheline S. Hagan

Camilla M. Herlevich
	 Charles Brummitt

Bruce Holsten
	 Mrs. Elizabeth Holsten

Jim Keyzer 
William A. Davis

Herbert Maxwell	 
Martha Kuehneman

Geoff Middaugh 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wakild

Stuart Point 
Mr. Walker Taylor IV and  
Mrs. Amelia Taylor

Sara Rand 
Joseph Rand

Samuel C. Rankin
	 Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Wright

Charles M. Ritchie
	 Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Ritchie Jr.  

and Family

Ann Simpson
	 Lawrence Kessler

Katherine G. Stern
	 Ms. Katherine S. Weaver

Inza Walston
	 Elizabeth Bryan

Chris Woodall
	 Dr. and Mrs. Noel Dunivant

In Memory of:
Everett Bowman
	 Thomas R. Overstreet

David L. Brodish
	 Lauren Winstead

Mary C. Dunham
	 John T. Cox

Tammy Finch 
David Finch

	 Unique Places to Save

Sally Jobsis
	 William Irvin
	P eter Raabe

Diana Nicholls
	 Mr. Lawrence Wolf and  

Mrs. Jo-Ann M. Wolf

Susan Hurst Rappaport
	 Mr. Robert F. Coleman III

Henry Rehder
	 Abigail Lucas

Stacy C. Smaltz
	 W. Bruce Smithson and  

Patricia Smithson

Terry Tait
	 Anne and Chuck Moody
	 Teeny Tait

Randy Uzzell
	 Dana L. McQueen

Merriwell W. Vineyard
	P atrick H. Alexander
	 Kerrie E. Boyle
	 James H. Dreisbach
	G eneral Dynamics Mission Systems
	 Ms. Camilla M. Herlevich and  

     Mr. Jim Brier
	 David B. Moore
	R obert O. Nelson
	 John R. Schenck

Bruce Watkins
	P eter and Cay Davis
	R ichard L. Jones
	 YMCA

2016 Honor Roll of Donors

Operating Revenue

$1,216,937

Members 	 $ 362,885	 30 %

Foundations	 $ 439,625	 36%

Corporations 	 $ 119,483	  10%

Federal, State and  
Municipal Grants 	 $  14,273	   1%

Other	 $ 280,671	 23%

Operating Expenses

$1,216,634

Land Protection 	 $ 474,763	 39%

Land Stewardship 	 $ 172,678	 14%

Conservation Education 	 $   91,640	   8%

Development 	 $ 157,705	  13%

General Administrative 	 $ 319,848	  26%

NCCLT Annual Report of Funds
October 1, 2015 – September 30, 2016 

Land Trust by the Numbers
Total Acres Protected: 68,174.63 

The Coastal Land Trust preserves the forests, waterways, beaches and farms 
that make our coast such a great place to live, work, and play. Since 1992, we’ve 
protected more than 68,000 acres in the Coastal Plain of North Carolina.

By purchasing a specialty plate, you can fund our future 
by creating a new sustainable revenue stream that 
can greatly increase our ability to protect the beauty 
of the NC coast. For each plate on the road, the Land 
Trust receives $20 to fund coastal conservation – the 
other $10 supports tourism and highway beautification 
throughout the state.

Visit www.CoastalLandTrust.org/licenseplate 
for more information on how you can get 
yours today!

Get Rolling: Preserve Land with Your License Plate

25 for the 25th

We’re seeking 25 new 
sustainers for our 25th 
Anniversary. 
A sustainer is a 
contributor who 
gives monthly. 
It’s easy, it’s 
automatic. 

Contact Vann 
Pearsall at (910)  
790-4524  
ext. 210.
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land acquisition

H
av

e yo
u seen TV ads for the dating 

w
ebsite M

atch.Com
 w

here eligible 
m

en and w
om

en “find” each other?

W
hite-tailed deer have a sim

ilar 
w

ay for bucks and does to get 
together. Their “w

ebsite” is called 

a Buck Scrape. It has tw
o parts. It 

consists of a paw
ed spot on the 

ground about 2 feet in diam
eter, 

under a low
 hanging branch of a 

bush or tree. D
eer leave “calling 

cards” on the scrape and on the 

low
 hanging branch. The scrape 

in the attached pictures is under a 
red cedar tree.

O
h, the w

onders of G
od ’s 

Creation!

Craven County W
ild: Dear Deer M

atch.Com

Black bears don’t know when they’ve crossed 
from Virginia to North Carolina—they just know 
there’s a wildlife corridor of forested land where 
they can roam freely. In December, the Coastal 
Land Trust purchased a 950-acre tract on the 
Chowan River in Gates County, situated between 
30,000-acres of the Chowan Swamp Game 
Lands owned by the State of North Carolina and 
3,100-acres of the South Quay Nature Preserve 
owned by Virginia Department of Conservation 
and Recreation.  Thus, this recent acquisition 
links conservation lands between two states in 
a vast green corridor along the Chowan River.  
The property has been transferred to the state 
of North Carolina, and will be managed by the 
Wildlife Resources Commission to benefit its 
diverse wildlife from black bear and bobcat to 
barred owl and bobwhite quail.   

The property was sold by its owner, 
International Paper Company, to the Coastal 
Land Trust for a price considerably less than 
its market value. The Coastal Land Trust raised 
a majority of the necessary acquisition funds, 
negotiated and closed the deal on December 16, 
2016. “This project exemplifies the ABC’s of the 
Coastal Land Trust’s land conservation strategy 
which is to Assist, Buffer and/or Connect existing 
conservation lands along our coast.  We thank 
International Paper Company and the Wildlife 
Resources Commission for working with us to 
acquire this ecologically significant property,” 

said Janice Allen, Deputy Director of the Coastal 
Land Trust. 

Tommy Hughes, Coastal Ecoregion Supervisor 
of the North Carolina Wildlife Resources 
Commission, added, “Partnering with Coastal 

Land Trust works to each of our strengths— 
theirs is to write grants and conserve land, and 
ours is to manage lands for wildlife and public use.  
With this project, we have added another valuable  

Recent Acquisition Links Conservation Lands in Two States

The Chowan River in Gates County.

CHOWAN RIVER, continued on page 5

Photos by  Joe H
ughes


